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AIR FORCE Sergeants Association
The “ORBITERS” of Chapter 557/A557 
 P.O. Box 254721, Patrick AFB, Florida 32925

www.afsa557.org


4 May 2005

MEMORANDUM FOR  AIR FORCE SERGEANTS ASSOCIATION (AFSA)

FROM:  SSGT AMBER MITCHELL/CHAPTER 557 PRESIDENT

SUBJECT:  Minutes from the 4 May 2005 Executive Council and General Membership Meeting.

1.  Commencement:  The Chapter 557/A557 meeting convened at 1700 hours at the Patrick AFB NCO Club.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and the AFSA and AFSA Auxiliary Preambles were read.

2.  Attendance:

a. Members Present:

	Amber Mitchell

President
	Jake Pillow

Vice President
	Amy Jo McCormick

Secretary

	Tom Resler

Treasurer/Senior Advisor
	James Parkhill

Command Chief/Hon. Trustee
	Ben Caro

Legislative Trustee

	Roberto Torres

Membership Trustee-2
	Tim Walsh

Membership Trustee-1
	Rick Bachman

	Nellie Blue
	Philip Cook
	Joseph Halliday

	Bea Lennon
	BJ Parkhill
	June Phillips

	Thomas Rayl
	Clarence Young


3. Guests/New Members Present:

a. Guests:  Nellie Blue and Bea Lennon are here representing the Auxilliary.  Nothing to report.

b. New Members:  None.

4.  Reports:

a. Announcements:  SSgt Amber Mitchell won AF Space Command NCO of the Year!!  She will compete at the Air Force level as well.

b. Secretary:  The minutes from the April meeting were reviewed and approved as written.  Minutes from May will be forwarded to SSgt Amber Mitchell to send to members in e-mail format.  

c. Treasurer:  Tom Resler provided the monthly financial report for 1-30 April 2005; it was approved as written.  He also provided the Fiscal Year 2005 financial report for 1 May 2004 - 30 April 2005.  This report was approved as written.  The Chapter needs an audit done.  It is usually done by Chapter 564, but we need two non-official persons to help with the audit. MSgt Rayl will talk with Tom after the meeting.

d. Senior Advisor:  No Report.
e. 45 SW Command Chief Master Sergeant (CCM):  Thanks to everyone for being here today.  

1. In reference to the AFSPC Awards Banquet, thanks to the Air Force and this Chapter for its support – SSgt Amber Mitchell won NCO of the Year!  

2. The ORI will be starting on Sunday, May 8, in 11 days.  They were here for the Titan launch on 29 April, but will be back for the rest of the inspection on Sunday.  The out-brief is scheduled for 19 May.
f. Legislative Trustee:  Contact SMSgt Ben Caro for information.
g. Membership Trustee:  We should try to get the 45SW Commander signed up to be a member of AFSA.  Current officers would be present for a photo opportunity for membership purposes.

h. Public Affairs Trustee:  No Report.  

i. Programs Trustee:  No Report.  

j. Awards:  No Report.

k. Shirt Coordinator:  Shirts are available for sale for $24.00 S-XL and $26.00 XXL.  

l. Airman Activities Coordinator (AAC):  No Report.  

5. Old Business: 

a. The Division 5 Convention is from 12-15 May 2005.  There may be no active duty support this year because the ORI is at the same time; hopefully we’ll see retirees, etc.  We still need to pick a Chief Delegate since the President may not be there to represent the chapter.  The motion for Clarence Young to be the Chief Delegate and Tom Michaud to be the alternate Chief Delegate was passed.  (OPEN Tom Resler, SSgt Amber Mitchell)

b. The Golf Tournament will be postponed until July because of the ORI, etc.  (OPEN TSgt Joel Brown)

c. The Budget needs to be completed soon, so we need to decide where to place our money.  Some ideas were:  increase the scholarship amounts, pizza parties at the dorms, a free membership for the Sharp Troop Award, more food and drinks at meetings, add the Core Values Task Force to the lounge area off the deck at the FTAC, share the cost of membership at a membership drive or ALS, etc, Squadron photos and historical memorabilia in the Heritage Room of The Tides Club.  Send MSgt Pillow your ideas via e-mail, telephone, etc and he will have the draft Budget done next meeting.  The final budget is due by the end of the first quarter, as well as the audit.  (OPEN MSgt Jake Pillow)

d. There is a discrepancy in the cost of food and drinks at the club; they want to charge us more.  They add an automatic gratuity of 10% to the food and drinks we order.  Amber has a menu for us to go over.  (OPEN SSgt Amber Mitchell)

e. Tom Resler swore in those who were not at the last meeting/Induction Ceremony.  (CLOSED)

6. New Business:  

a. None.

7. The 50/50 Drawing:  The pot for 50/50 was $28, the winner was SMSgt Rick Bachman taking home $14. 
8. Next Meeting:  Wednesday 1 June at 5:00 PM in The Tides Club.
9. Closure:  The meeting adjourned at 1825hrs.

AMY JO SHOEMAKER
AMBER MITCHELL

Chapter 557 Secretary
Chapter 557 President 
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